Dear Pastor,

The time for Jr. Conference is quickly approaching and we are looking forward to another great time this summer! Attached is the information for you to distribute to your congregation. (If you are in need of paper copies mailed to you, please send your mailing address to Livingbyhisword@aol.com). Please make parents, participants, and workers aware of the conduct and dress codes, and encourage compliance by distributing them along with the registration information. We will have a limited amount of appropriate shorts and t-shirts available, if needed, to help participants keep the dress code. Phones WILL NOT be permitted in campers' or teen workers' possession and, if brought, MUST remain with their pastor or his representative and used sparingly and only under supervision. Registration forms may be scanned and emailed to Pastor Phil Frye, or mailed to him at 7660 S. SR 25 Rochester, IN 46975.

In offering this conference, we are making a commitment to parents to provide a safe, Christian environment for their children. We trust you, the pastor, to help us with this by sending only those workers from your church, adults and teens, who display exemplary Christian character. Please sign each worker application, attesting that the individual is a proper fit to work with children. Each adult coming to Jr. Conference will need to submit their full and proper name and birthdate on their registration form as consent to a background check. In efforts to keep the conference a secure and safe place for children, EVERYONE must register. Registration instructions will be posted at the registration table for those registering late as well as those visiting for the day or a couple of hours. (Day pass adults (paying \$25) as well as those visiting for less than 2hrs (paying for their meal) must sign in and will be indicated with a red arm band and should remain in the dining hall unless accompanied by a pastor or his representative. If a child of participant age is visiting, they must register (\$60/day) and comply with all conference participant guidelines, expectations, and authorities.) Evening service times remain open to all.

Preparing the grounds for conference is a big job and we would appreciate as much help as possible since, "many hands make light work". Please be watching for the BMA announcement of camp work days and make plans to send workers. In addition, please let us know of any experienced children's/youth workers coming to conference from your church, who would be interested in teaching a class, so that we can use them according to their calling.

You will find this year's Scripture memory enclosed in your packet for those registrants who like to study before conference. In closing, we ask that you would pray for this upcoming youth conference; that the presence of God be recognized, that the people of God be unified, that the work of God not be hindered; and that lives are changed for eternity.

In Christ,

John and Jenny Wongler